

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

December 19, 2017

Dhaneshwarie & Pawan Himraj 9329 Balsam Fir Ave Brooklyn Park MN 55443

VIA EMAIL: <u>malahimraj@yahoo.com</u>

Re: Considering the request for an extension of time beyond that granted in RLH VO 17-59,

and appeal of Dhaneshwarie Himraj to a Correction Notice-Complaint Inspection (which

includes condemnation) at 1032 DULUTH STREET.

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Himraj:

This is to inform you that there was a request for an extension of time beyond the time granted in Resolution RLH VO 17-59. The request was due to having permit issues. Ms. Moermond reviewed the matter and will recommend that the City Council grant an extension to January 4, 2018 to comply with the Order.

If you wish to appeal <u>further</u>, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, January 3, 2018, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely, /s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Fire Supervisors
George Niemeyer
Gerry Kaluzny, SMRLS
Kristin Holmes, SMRLS
Paul Ziezulewicz, SMRLS